
 Newsletter December 2017 

Hi everybody, 

We are back and revitalized with the joyous celebrations of Diwali with family and 

friends, and hope you all too had the experience back home. The news for the month 

are as follows: 

1) The executive members of AAAWI have informed that AAAWI will be 

completing 25 years in February, which calls for a Silver Jubilee celebration. The 

members have called for meeting for deciding the event details. 

2) Date for Silver Jubilee celebration decide is Saturday 24th February 2018   

Venue is AAAWI conference room.  All AAAWI members invited with spouse 

for the evening dinner/cocktails and some surprise being also planned for the 

event.  Please block your date. 

3) The 3rd batch of N5 and 1st Batch of N4 students are busy preparing for the exam 

in December first week. 

4) SAFAAS convention was a great success in Colombo on 27/28th October with 11 

members participating along with two spouses.  After Bangladesh AAAWI was 

the largest participant. This also provided us with opportunity to interact with 

other alumni Societies including Lahore Pakistan and AOTS officials Kuwayama 

San - The president of AOTS, Tada san our coordinator and Kuriyama san AOTS 

New Delhi office representative. Our President Anjani Agrawal also outlined 

AAAWI programs past and present to all dignitaries including Sri Lankan 

Minister. JASTECA planned SAFAAS convention meticulously and were great 

host.  

5) Next SAFAAS convention is being planned in Chennai ( It is held every alternate 

year) Mr. Ranganathan from Chennai has been appointed as SAFAAS President 

with Mr. Manmohan from Delhi as Vice president for the current two  years 

6) The committee has unanimously decided to appoint 2 agencies to help for 

compliance of documents to Registrar of Society, Charity Commissioner and 

Statutory Accounts. 

7) AAAWI has sent applications of Mr. Sachin Patil for SALM program, Ms. 

Tanaya Khare for PBI program, Mr. Onkar Joshi for PQPS2 program and Ms. 

Priyanka Popat and Mr. Dhaval Khatadia for PJCM program. We wish all the 

best to all applicants for their selection process. 

8) The experts, who were chosen for the WNF Experts Program in Bangladesh 

which was in collaboration with Federation in Delhi and Bangladesh AOTS, have 

come back after a successful program.  The Topics of the experts were as: Mr. P. 

Ananthanarayanan - Occupational Health & Safety Management System 

(OHSAS) 180001and Mr. Girish Karandikar – Quality Management System.  

Please refer to the website for photos of the program. 

9) AOTS Japan has announced some new programs namely: The Training Program 

on Program and Project Management (PPMI) and Logistics Management 

Training Program 2, Training Course Solving Human and Organizational 

Problems (SHOP 2).  Details of the program are available on the website. 


